DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING COMMAND SOUTHEAST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32212-0030

11011
AM12/0114
July 18, 2019

Mr. Jim Scholl

Key West City Manager

P. O. Box 1409

Key West, FL. 33040-1409

Dear Mr. Scholl:

SUBJECT: APPROVAL TO SPEND UP TO $1,179,717.00 OF IN-KIND FUNDS TO
CONSTRUCT A SMALL CRAFT BERTHING FACILITY AT THE MOLE
PIER (PORT OPERATIONS DEPARTMENT) TRUMAN ANNEX, NAVAL AIR
STATIN (NAS), KEY WEST, FLORIDA

The enclosure requests the approval for the use of in-kind funds to construct a small craft
berthing facility at the Mole Pier (Port Operations Department), Truman Annex, NAS Key West,
Florida. This letter serves as approval of the enclosure for use of in kind funds for the
construction fees associated with this project.

Costs associated with this purchase effort shall not exceed the total estimated cost of
$1,179,717.00 without prior written approval. Any request to exceed this authorized amount
shall be requested of this office in advance of incurring such additional costs.

My point of contact for this action is Sue Romanelli, Lead Realty Specialist, who can be
reached at (904)542-0094 or susan.romanellli@navy.mil.

ROBERT F. NOLAN, III
Real Estate Contracting Officer

Enclosure: 1. CO, NAS Key West Letter 11011 Ser N00/228 of 2 Jul 19

Copy to: Commanding Officer, NAS Key West
Public Works Officer, NAS Key West



